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Dear 
 
Thank you for your request for information about services provided to Adults in
Nottinghamshire. You asked for:
 
Within your local authority area, the number of:
1.            Home visits carried out to people receiving social care support by social care workers
and/or personal assistants;
2.            Days out and holidays provided under social care support;
3.            Meals delivered to those in receipt of social care support;
4.            Social care assessments carried out under the Care Act.
For the following time periods:
1.            01-01-2020 to 01-10-2020
2.            01-01-2019 to 31-12-2019
3.            01-01-2018 to 31-12-2018
4.            01-01-2017 to 31-12-2017
5.            01-01-2016 to 31-12-2016
6.            01-01-2015 to 31-12-2015.
 
We are now able to provide the requested data on the attached spreadsheet.
 
Please note the following:
 
All of the data is captured in council financial years (Apr-Mar).
 
For questions:
 
1)            People receiving homecare per year.  Also we have some recent homecare hours for
2020/21 but do not have this split into visits – it’s not collected in that way.
2)            Days out/holidays.  Not commissioned in a way to identify these specifically, so have
used people with short breaks and other one offs related to breaks.  Potentially direct payments
can be used to fund such items but we have no direct way to track this.
3)            Meals – based on info received from meals service quarterly
4)            Social care assessments carried out under care act.  This doesn’t include reviews and
reassessments. As a result of Covid the shorter “emergency assessment” was used instead of
CASA to speed up the process in many cases.  There were a lot of these over and above the
norm, so have included as a separate line.  The key care needs under the Act were still
considered as part of the emergency assessment.
 
I realise that this response is now being provided outside of the statutory timescale for provision
of information requested under the Freedom of Information Act, and I apologise for this. I hope
that the information remains relevant to you and that the delay has not caused you any
difficulties.



 
I hope that you find this information to be helpful, however if you are unhappy with the way in
which your request has been handled, then please email us at foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the
reference NCC-047238-20 and we will be happy to review your request
 
With kind regards
 

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer
Nottinghamshire County Council
 




